Minutes of the Finance Committee

 January 3, 2006

In attendance: FinCom members Girard, Kenney, Meehan, Meunier, Nash, Rice, and Walsh. Also present was Alan Pease (Planning Board).

Chair Meunier called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.

Minutes of December 12, 2005 FinCom Meeting


Mr.Meunier made the motion to approve the minutes of the 12/12/05 meeting as written. Ms.Walsh seconded, and the minutes were unanimously approved.

FinCom Mailbox 


Include in the mailbox were the following items:

· Copy of e-mail from Nancy Haines regarding her duties as Town Accountant

· Board of Assessors report to FinCom about their hours and duties performed

· Copy of e-mail from Nancy Haines regarding the electrical inspector’s mileage. He has only $50 remaining in his travel budget of $600. There was some discussion as to why he was travelling so much when the number of building permits was supposedly down this year. No decisions were made without further input regarding the situation.

· Town of Ashby Expense Reports as of 12/13/05 and 12/26/05

General Discussion


Alan Pease asked FinCom what he should do regarding the Land Use Coordinator position. Should he write out a report profiling what she has done since being hired? He stated that the position was not filled until August, so she has just worked on several small projects so far; no large, multi-year projects have been undertaken yet. Mr.Pease also reported that the position was paid through free cash, and is not even in the bare bones budget this year. Mr.Pease was advised by FinCom to (1) report on what she has accomplished so far, (2) ask Linda Sanders to include that position in the budget drafts, and (3) get the Land Use Coordinator started on a bigger project that might save the Town money and/or justify keeping this position going.


Mr.Girard passed on an invitation from Fire Chief Seymour for FinCom to tour the fire station to see the structure and equipment first hand. Mr.Girard also mentioned the Chief had ideas about combining the Fire Department and EMS into one department. It was suggested that FinCom meet at the fire station from 6:30 to 7:00 before our next meeting on the 23rd. Mr.Meunier will see if this is possible.


Ms.Walsh  relayed a message she had received by telephone from Lillian Whitney. Lillian Whitney claimed that the Levy Base figure on the FY2007 budget was incorrect. According to her calculations, the figure should be $48,000 less. Mr.Meunier suggested that Ms.Walsh pass the message on to Linda Sanders.


Lastly, Mr.Rice brought up the idea of combining various services to save the Town money. Suggestions were (1) combining Parks and Cemetery, (2) regionalizing 911 services, (3) regionalizing Highway Department, and (4) regionalizing fire and/or police services. These ideas were left open for future discussion.

The next FinCom meeting will be on Monday, January 23, 2006. Mr.Meunier will post whether FinCom will meet at the Fire Station prior to the 7:00 p.m. meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

